
       

ALL TORQUE SUMMER  Dec 2017 – Feb 2018 

  RIGHT: A car flipped between 
Buderim and Forest Glen exit 
northbound on the Bruce 
Highway. 

The Christmas party went off well, not one complaint 
about the 15 kg of prawns on offer. Lunch was huge, 
finished off with pudding and icecream!  Thanks to 
Veronica for looking after the kids! 
 
Alan Springate was awarded Club Representative of 
the year and Ian Skipworth was awarded Member of 
the Year; both, I think, well deserved. 
 
Thankyous for all their efforts throughout 2017 go to 
the members who went on the club runs, participated 
in the fish and chip nights, cleaned up the club house 
and grounds (special thanks to Brendan for his bob 
cat before the show) and came to working bees, to 
all the girls working on the club house, to all of the 
Show Committee organizers and the Club 
Committee.  
- Cliff Watson, 2017 President 
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President Cliff Watson 0474 025 215 
cliffwatson350@gmail.com 

Vice President & 
Mach. Delegator 

Rob Cowley (07) 5447 6994 
rob_jencowley@hotmail.com 

Secretary & 
Merchandise 

Jenny Cowley (07) 5447 6994   
 

Treasurer Kym Anderson 0437 412 344 
kymandando@bigpond.com 

Dating Officer Steve Smith  

Database Murray Bishop 0404 810 413 

Web Master Andy Cohn 0405 266 641 
andy@emomomedia.com 

Club Run 
coordinators 

Darryl Nielson 
Rob Cowley 

0407 588 697 
(07) 5447 6994 

Catering John Colwell 0418 739 751 
john.colwell@hotmail.com 

AEHF delegate Darryl Nielsen 0407 588 697 

Smoko person Wayne Backhouse  

Newsletter Lyn & Andy Cohn 0405 267 200 
mrs.wicket@gmail.com 

Car show 
Coordinator 

Brendan O’Brien 0412 909 112 
blobrien58@gmail.com 

OFFICE BEARERS 

MONDAY 5 TH FEB 
7pm AGM 
 
SATURDAY 10TH FEB.  
QC Sunshine Coast meet 
5pm SC Turf Club, Caloundra 
 
FEBRUARY F&C RUN 
TBA 
 
SUNDAY 18TH FEB 
Club Run & Mini car show 
9:30am Morning Tea at clubhouse  
for members, followed by charity 
cheque presentations at 11am and lunch 

 

MONDAY 5 TH MARCH 
7pm Club meeting  

 
MARCH F&C RUN 
TBA   
 

MARCH CLUB RUN 
TBA  
     IMPORTANT NOTICE  
Our Annual General Meeting is on 
Monday February 5th at 7pm at the 
clubhouse.  All committee positions 
will be open for re-election.  Please 
note that a nomination form is 
included in this newsletter.  Please 
fill it out and return it as instructed 
on the form, or bring it to the AGM.  
Without a great executive, our club 
cannot continue to provide fun for 
members and assistance for others. 

COMBINED COASTAL CAR CLUB INC. 
Clubhouse address:   Johnson Park 
                                    Mary River Road, Cooroy QLD 4563 
Postal address:   PO Box 712  
     Cooroy QLD 4563 
Email address: admin@combinedcoastalcarclub.com.au 
Website : www.combinedcoastalcarclub.com.au 

                www.facebook.com/combinedocastalcarclub 
Membership: $50 per year (due July 1st) 
Newsletter: Please send contributions to Lyn mrs.wicket@gmail.com  
or give to Andy Cohn. DEADLINE: 20TH EACH MONTH! 

Upcoming events 

 
rob_jencowley@hotmail.com 

Our first club run for 2018 will be 
on Sunday February 18th.  
Gather at the clubhouse at 9:30 
for a members’ morning tea, 
followed at 11am by cheque 
presentations to representatives 
from our chosen charities; and 
then lunch.  It would be great to 
have lots of members present to 
showcase their vehicles. 
 

The photo at left is from the 2016 
Christmas party, when that year’s 
cheques were handed out; it was 
really heartwarming to meet the 
staff and volunteers of the 
charities. 
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Regular events 

6-8pm Every Wednesday  
Mid-week cruise 
Mellum Munchies  
Cribb St Landsborough 
 

6pm Every Thursday                    
Rick’s garage and diner                 
14-16 Margaret St Palmwoods 
 

9am Every Saturday 
Coffee and pie run 
Mellum Munchies  
Cribb St Landsborough 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
6-9pm First Friday Every Month 
Noosa’s Classic Steel Pits top 
(partnered with Autobarn Noosa) 
Noosa Civic 

 

8-10am First Sunday Every Month 
Poison Kandy 
Shop 10 Palmview  
Aussie World Complex 

 

 

If	 you	 hear	 of	 any	 regular	
events	that	might	be	of	interest	
to	 club	members,	please	 let	us	
know!	 	 Email	 Lyn	 at	
mrs.wicket@gmail.com	 or	 talk	
to	Andy	at	a	meeting.	
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Minutes of meeting 6th November 2017 
Meeting Opened: Cliff Watson opened the meeting at 7:07pm 
Apologies:            Gordon Hackett 
New Members:    Nil 
Visitors:  Nil 
Previous Minutes:  Read by Secretary Moved by Bea Nielsen Sec. Alan Kenzler that the previous Minutes are a true and accurate 
                                record. Carried  
Treasurer’s Report: Read by Kym Anderson Moved by Brendan O’Brien Sec. by Rob Davies that the Treasurer’s Report is 
                                  received and accounts paid. Carried 

Incoming correspondence 
CBA Statement No 24; Car Show Entry Form & $10 cheque; Richard Leonard; Newsletter RTS Trent Fry & Rodney Counter; EOI 
Release Notification – Management Services for RV Stopover; Roma Historical Motor Club Rally 2018; Car Show Entry Form Ron 
Southon; Receipt Mitre 10 Cooroy $393.19 for Linemarker & 12 cans paint;  Usual Flyers & Newsletters; Chq Books from CBA 
151 – 175 and 176 – 200; Email from Geoff Henry re Club Member Jake; Email from Mayor Tony Wellington re camping; Email 
Peter Slatery Noosa Council Re Volunteers; CBA Statement 25; IGA Statement $21.94; M/Ship Application & Chq $50 Gary 
Hughes. 
Outgoing correspondence 
Email to Mayor Tony Wellington Re Camping. 
Moved Bea Nielsen Seconded Travis Adams Carried 
 

Business Arising from Previous Minutes 
* Kym Anderson and Jenny Cowley to attend the meeting on 6th December 2017 at 6pm at the Cooroy Sports Complex.  
Moved Brendan O’Brien  Seconded Rob Cowley Carried 
* Not many were at the Noosa’s Classic Steel Pitstop at Autobarn Noosaville on Friday 3 rd November 2017. People are going there 
not buying a sausage sizzle, not buying raffle tickets or going into Autobarn and supporting them. The same club members every 
month are going there doing the work. We need more club members to chip in. The next one is on Friday 1 st December 
2017. Could all members let everyone know that it is on so we can get the support that is needed to keep this event going or a 
decision will have to be made if it will continue to held next year. 
Moved Steve Smith Sec. John Colwell Carried 
 
 

Club Runs and Events 
* F & C Run Saturday 11 November at the new Pizza Place in Cooroy next to the IGA at 6pm. A table will be booked for 14. 
* Club Run Sunday 19 November 2017 BYO morning tea at Bauple then on to Theebine Hotel for lunch. 18 members to attend. 
* Our Christmas Party will be held on Sunday 10 December 2017 at 10am. Cliff Watson will purchase 3 boxes of prawns. Lyn 
Cohn will prepare the prawns. Lyn will need to work out a time to go in so the prawns will be ready in time at 10.30am. John 
Colwell will be organising the food for lunch. 
* Club Run at the Clubhouse on Sunday 18 th February 2018. Cheques to our nominated charities will be presented on this day. 
Morning tea for club members at 9.30am. Jenny Cowley to write to the nominated charities inviting them to attend at 11am for a 
BBQ lunch and mini car show. Jenny Cowley to phone John Colwell about catering for this day. 
Moved Rob Cowley Seconded Rob Davies Carried 

General Business 
* The Car Show date for 2018 is Sunday 21 October 2018. Moved Kym Anderson Seconded Jenny Cowley Carried 
* Pomona Remembrance Day Service on 11 th Nov ember 2017 has been cancelled. 
* Christmas in Cooroy is on 2 December 2017. 8 club members’ cars to attend. Cliff Watson will put in an application for our Club. 
* Any members who would like to order a jacket please contact Jenny Cowley. 
* Glynn Nelson Moved to thank the Car Club Committee for their great job. Seconded Rob Davies Carried 
* Kym Anderson spoke about keeping contents Insurance at $30,000, after finding out that all glass is coved in the insurance. 
* Ian Skipworth talked about judging at the Car Show. Entrants should be cut off at 9am sharp. He explained there needs to be fine 
tuning on the way things are done with the judging. 
* Alan Kenzler will donate a fridge to the Club. Kym and Dave Anderson will organise to pick it up from Alan’s place. 
* Nomination for Committee members for 2018 has been printed up for all members to fill in. 
* Jenny Cowley suggested we need a printer for our office. Cliff Watson will get three quotes and bring them to the December 
meeting. Moved Travis Adams Seconded Darryl Nielsen Carried 
* Dave Anderson suggested the power points that don’t work be fixed. Darryl Nielsen will contact Alan Perry. Moved Rob Cowley 
Seconded Jenny Cowley Carried 
* Col and Karen McKie won the members draw of a Dinner for 2 at Cooroy RSL. 
* Cliff Watson thanked all club members for their hard work and effort put into a very successful show. 
 

Next Meeting 
Monday 4th December 2017  at 7pm 
 

Meeting Closed 
8:50pm 
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Minutes of meeting 10th December 2017 
Meeting Opened: Cliff Watson opened the meeting at 9:08am 
Apologies:            Dave and Kym Anderson 
New Members:    Nil  
Visitors:  Nil 
Previous Minutes:  Read by Secretary Moved by Arthur Spicket Sec. Darryl Nielsen that the previous Minutes are a true and 
                              accurate record. Carried  
Treasurer’s Report: No report as treasurer Kym Anderson is unwell. 
Incoming correspondence 
CBA Deposit Book; Email Debbie O’Brien – Personalised Number Plate for sale; Usual Flyers and Newsletters; $20 cash from Phil 
Page for sending his trophy; AGL Inv $783.46; Email from Richard selling his 1979 Mini Moke; Email Daniel Winkler asking to 
order club shirts; Inv/S/Ment from 3TR Glass & Security $628.00; Email from Noel from Noosa Beach Classic Car Club re FX 
Holden Wiper; M/Ship Application from Tige Simmons; CBA S/Ment no 26, Roma Historical Club – Their new email address; 
Email from Rotary club of Buderim – Help for Australia Day March; Email from Council RV Stopover; AEHF FX-FJ Nationals. 
Outgoing correspondence 
Trophies to Phil Page from Yarraman and Alan Harvey from Buddina, emailed letters to Charities. 
Carried 
 

Business Arising from Previous Minutes 
* Noosa’s Classic Steel Pitstop at Autobarn on Friday 1 st December 2017 was cancelled due to very wet weather. This event will 
continue to be on in 2018 if there are enough members supporting this event. The next one will be on Friday 2nd February 2018. 
The members who have put up their hand to help out on this night are Shirley Wilde, Brendan O’Brien, Kevin Barry, Cliff 
Watson, Sandy Inglis, Steve Smith and Jeff Langton (if he isn’t working). Cliff Watson said he would organise the sausages, etc. 
Members don’t forget to wear closed in shoes. 
* Kym Anderson has changed Contents & Glass Insurer from QBE to CGU due to over $100 increase in premium. No change in 
values and conditions. 
* Kym Anderson was to give a report of the meeting on 6 Dec 2017 at the Cooroy Sports Complex but was unable to as she was 
unwell. Jenny Cowley was unwell and couldn’t attend that meeting. 
* Dave Anderson was to pick up a fridge donated by Alan Kenzler but the fridge has actually died and has gone to the dump. 
* Darryl Nielsen contacted Alan Perry to have the clubs power points fixed up. Alan Perry fixed it all and hasn’t charged the club 
anything for his services. A big thank you to Alan and he isn’t a member of the club. 
* Jenny Cowley Moved that the five Charities – Brighter Future 4 Kids, Life Flight, Orange Sky Laundry, Katie Rose Cottage 
Hospice and Cooroy Family Support Centre Inc have an amount of $500 each donated and handed out at the Charity Day on 18 
February 2018 and a cheque for $500.00 to be sent to SES for their help at the car show. Seconded Steve Smith Carried 
* Any member who wants to order a club shirt or jacket please see Jenny Cowley. When ordering a shirt don’t forget to get a size 
bigger than what you normally wear or it won’t fit you. 
 
 

Club Runs and Events 
* F & C Run to Lanfranchis Woodfire Pizza Cooroy on Saturday 11 November 2017. The food was excellent, but it was a bit noisy 
as the restaurant was booked out. 16 from our club attended, so it was a good turn out. 
* The Club Run to Baup-le and Theebine Hotel was well attended, 23 members. The museum at Bauple was very interesting. 
* The club attended the parade at Christmas in Cooru on Saturday 2nd December. There were 12 members’ cars it was a bit wet but 
everyone had a ball. 
* Club Run for 18 February 2018 is at the Club House. 9.30 moring tea for members. Smoko person to please organise this.  
11am Charity representatives to turn up followed by our mini car show. BBQ lunch and cheque presentations. John Colwell will 
organise the lunch for the day. He mentioned to Jenny Cowley that he would like to put his hand up for Catering officer again next 
year. Rob Cowley Moved that John Colwell be Catering Officer Seconded Shirley Wilde Carried 
* Andy Cohn mentioned that Australia Day Car Show will be on again next year at Aussie World, 26 January 2018. Take your show 
car and receive free entry into Aussie World. 

* Darryl Nielsen will have the AEHF information emailed to admin@combinedcoastalcarclub.com.au instead of to his email 
address. 
General Business 
* Cliff Watson spoke to Denis Wallace in relation to an email we received regarding The RV Stopover. The Council have had 
requests that the CCCC’s toilets and showers be used by the RV Stopover. Rob Cowley Moved that Jenny Cowley write to the 
Council saying the members have agreed that the Council can use the club’s toilet and shower facilities if all maintenance and 
expenses are paid for by the Council. Seconded Cliff Watson Carried 
* Ian Skipworth who is going to go to the FX FJ Nationals in December 2018 asked if any members could loan him a car trailer. 
Barry Potter said he may be able to help him out. 
* Sandy Inglis donated a guillotine to the Club. This will come in very handy for the club especially for the car show preparation. A 
big thank you to Sandy from all the members. 
* Cliff Watson will purchase a Brother printer for $199. Moved by Rob Cowley Seconded by Bea Nielsen. CarriedCarried. 
 

Next Meeting 
Monday 5th February 2018  at 7pm (NB NO MEETING IN JANUARY!) 
 

Meeting Closed 
10:04am 



 

 

6 

ALL TORQUE Summer December 2017 – February 2018 
 

 

 

 



 

 

7 

ALL TORQUE Summer December 2017 – February 2018 

. 

 

 

  

  

.  

NEW LIST OF SPONSORS FOR 2018 

Leach Trusses 
Roof trusses and wall 

frames 
46 Hardwood Drive 

Landsborough 
(07) 5494 1077 

Maroochy Exhaust 
Centre 

Mufflers & Exhaust systems 
4/2b Robert Street 

Kunda Park 
(07) 5445 2576 

Tim’s Exhaust Centre 
Exhaust and mufflers 

3/6 Jarrah Street 
Cooroy 

(07) 5442 6589 

Kunda Park  
Electroplating 

1/34 Hi-Tech Drive 
Kunda Park 

(07) 5476 8611 

Page  Furnishings 
31 Factory Street 

Pomona 
(07) 5485 1590 

Pomona Fruit  & 
Vegie  

2 Memorial Avenue 
Pomona 

(07) 5485 1922 

Pomona Ag Supplies  
21 Factory Street 

Pomona 
(07) 5485 0722 

Pomona TruValue 
Hardware 

10 Reserve Street 
Pomona 

(07) 5485 1590 

Lozza’s Rock ‘n rol l 
café 

Unit 3/33 Station Street 
Pomona 

(07) 5485 0045 

Cooran General 
Store 

12 King Street 
Cooran 

(07) 5485 1411 

Stephen Cook  
Auto Electrics 
15 Factory Street 

Pomona 
(07) 5485 2524 

Cooroy Smash 
Repairs  

8 Jarrah Street 
Cooroy 

(07) 5442 5088 

Pomona Produce  and 
Pet Suppl ies 

9 Factory Street 
Pomona 

(07) 5485 0000 

Gel ignite Jacks 
2 Emerald Street 

Cooroy 
(07) 5442 6744 

 

 

 

Auto parts and 
bearings 

Shop 2/1 Jarrah Street 
Cooroy 

(07) 5442 6890 

 
 

1/35 Sodium Street 
Narangba  

(07) 3888 8988 

 

3 Leo Alley Rd 
Noosaville 

(07) 5449 7933 

 

Insurance for  
special vehicles 

Request a quote 
13 46 46 

 

 

Domestic & 
Commercial from 

Grease traps to  
Sept ic Tanks 
(07) 5447 6477 

 

Gearboxes,  Diffs , Clutches,  
Tai l shaft s,  Balancing 

autos,  4WD equipment etc . 
Charles Crt, Kunda Park 

(07) 5456 4013 

 

Specialists  in 
transmission repairs 

44 Kayleigh Drive 
Maroochydore 

 

18 Maple Street 
Cooroy 

(07) 5454 9500 

 

For a ll your  tyre 
needs 

3 Jarrah Street  
Cooroy 

(07) 5447 6900 
 

 
 

1/23 Jarrah St 
 Cooroy 

(07) 5442 5099 

 

9 Diamond Street 
Cooroy 

(07)  5447 6125 

 

Marketing made 
Ezy!  

1/12 Newspaper Place 
Maroochydore 

 

Motor engineers  
& repairers 

14 Jarrah Street 
Cooroy 

(07) 5442 5066 

 

 

Yandina 
(07) 5458 4802 
Maroochydore 
(07) 5313 4955 

 
 

1/5 Kessling Ave 
Kunda Park 

(07) 5453 4422 

 

11 Memorial Drive 
Pomona 

(07) 5485 1280 

 

 

 
78 Enterprise Street 

Kunda Park 
(07) 5476 5388 

 

 
Eumundi/Noosa Rd & 

Gateway Drive 
Noosaville 

(07) 5430 5400 

26 Kerryl Street 
Kunda Park 

(07) 5452 7233 

 

Based in Imbil 
0419 796 945 

 
 

50 Mary River Road 
Cooroy 

(07) 5485 1280 

 

25 Maple Street 
Cooroy 

(07) 5447 6131 

 

38 Maple Street 
Cooroy 

(07) 5472 1900 

 

1 Etheridge Street 
Eumundi 

(07) 5442 8811 

 

It’s been my pleasure to have edited All 
Torque for the past two years; and to have  
had the opportunity to report on club events 
and the contribution the CCCC makes to the 
wider community.  However, it is time for 
someone else to take up the reins and try 
their hand at the newsletter.  Thanks to all  
who have given me contributions and 
feedback along the way. I look forward to 
seeing you all at club events in 2018. 
  – Lyn Cohn 
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               We	are	always	on	the	lookout	for	interesting	stories	about	our	members	and	the	vehicles	they	love.		If	you	have	a	
story	to	tell,	and	a	few	photos	to	share,	please	email	them	to	mrs.wicket@gmail.com	or	give	Andy	a	hard	copy	at	
a	meeting.	–	Ed.	 

Thanks for the run today guys. Was good to meet a few new faces in the club; and the family and I had a ball.  
- Daniel Winkler via FaceBook 


